

Diomar Jacek Popko ul. Na Skraju 34 02-197 Warszawa Poland

September 4, 1998

Dear Mr. Popko,

Congratulations on successfully completing the Loral Orion Ground Operator VISN Certification Training Course. Your participation and positive efforts were highly appreciated and I hope that you had a good time in Austria.

Loral Orion hopes the experience will not only be helpful making VISN installations even more enjoyable but that it also will enlarge your further career opportunities.

In recognition of your past efforts and your anticipated contributions to Loral Orion I would like to thank you again for your co-operation and support.

I am really looking forward working with you in the future and remember, do not hesitate to contact me/us whenever you think this is necessary.

Sincerely,

Onno Beemsterboer

Trainer Global Loral Orion Europe, Inc. The Netherlands